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COMMUNITY CENTRE 
42 D’Arcy Street, South Hobart 

For Hire: Regular or Casual Basis 

Enquiries to Centre Manager 

Phillip Hoysted  
 6223 3415 

NEXT SHPA MEETING 

The next meeting of the SHPA Inc. 

will be held on Wednesday 9th 
August, 2006 at 8.00 pm in The 
South Hobart Community Centre, 42 

D’Arcy Street, South Hobart. All 

welcome. 
 

DOG WALKING IN 

WELLINGTON PARK 
Dog walking is permitted on 

designated tracks in Wellington Park, 

but dogs must be kept on lead at all 

times.  Recent reports from local 

neighbours and visitors indicate that 

many dog walkers are failing to 

comply with this regulation.  Dogs 

off-lead have the potential to reduce 

the quality of experience for other 

visitors to the Park.  Children and 

the elderly may feel especially 

intimidated by an unrestrained 

animal.  Wildlife may also be 

threatened.  Recently a dead 

platypus was found at the bottom of 

O’Grady’s Falls, near Fern Tree.  A 

post mortem revealed the animal  

sustained injuries including crushing 

to the chest and that the injuries 

were consistent with a dog attack.   

Even well behaved dogs off-lead can 

run ahead of their owners and 

inadvertently injure or kill wildlife.  

Please respect our native neighbours.  

Keep dogs on lead at all times.  

Offenders will be fined or 

prosecuted.  Dog walkers are also 

reminded to pick up all faeces, and to 

ensure they walk where dogs are 

permitted.  Over 20% of our drinking 

water is sourced from Wellington 
Park.  Restrictions to dog access in 

the Park protect water catchment 

quality.   Dogs on lead are permitted 

on established walking tracks and 

fire trails in the lower eastern 

foothills of Mount Wellington (below 

Pinnacle Rd from the Springs to Big 

Bend, excluding Lost World and the 

Silver Falls Track).  The Pipeline 

Track from Fern Tree to the Old 

School House at Neika is also 

popular.  However, dogs are not 

permitted along the Pipeline Track 

beyond this point, or above the 

Pipeline Track to Silver Falls.  At the 

Pinnacle, dogs are only permitted if 

Hair and beauty  
 

Jo Palmer 
 

 6224 3038 
333 Macquarie Street 

South Hobart 

SOUTH HOBART 

PHARMACY 
Cnr. Macquarie & Elboden Streets 

Kevin Morgan  Pharmacist 

6223 5203 
Free Local Delivery 

  Monday - Friday  9 am  -  6 pm. 

             Saturday          9 am  - 12 pm. 
KODAK PHOTO PROCESSING 

For Hire: Crutches, Asthma Pumps 
Steam Vaporisers, Infra red lamps 

SOUTHERN 

MUSIC 
Professional Tuition in 

 guitar 

 bass 

 drums 

 piano 

 singing 

 

6231 1466 

214  Elizabeth Street  Hobart 

 

EFFICIENT PLUMBING 
 

Gary Bristow 
REGISTERED PLUMBER  

 

Hot and Cold Water  

Electric Drain Cleaning  

Roof Work   

 

Mobile  0417  327  969 
8 Congress Street South Hobart 

6224 0688 

HOUSE o f  CARDS 

Bridge with a difference 

 Friendly & social atmosphere 

 Comfortable environment 

 Congenial competitions 

 Exercise your mind  

 Learn to play/improve 

 Tuition at all levels 

 Books/cards etc for sale  

Linda    

0412 814 282 
2 Cascade Road 

CASCADE BREWERY 

TOURS 
Step back in time!    

 

 Experience the workings of Cascade 
Brewery 

   See the production process of some of 
Australiaôs finest beers in this  

historic plant. 
 Take a walk through the magnificent 

Woodstock Gardens 
 Taste the famous Cascade products.  All 

part of the tour. 
 

For bookings & enquiries 

6224 1117  

 

 

 

 
 

Dr. Jane Mitchell 

Dr. Mary Bennett 
Veterinary Surgeons 
330 Macquarie Street 

6224 4877 
Pick up Service Available 

     Is this you?  

Stressed, sore, tired?  
Aching muscles? Tight 

neck and shoulders?  

Tension Headaches?  
Lower back pain ?  

Sleep difficulties?  

Massage can help  

  Body Rejuvenators  
  

Relaxation and Remedial Massage  
 

 Russell  0407 231 947  

  Pip  0418 962 662  
  

Personal fitness training also available  

Complimentary first session 

6224 3622 

confined in vehicles.  For more 

information on where dog walking is 

permitted see the Wellington Park 

Dog Information sheet at the new 

W e l l i n g t o n  P a r k  w e b s i t e , 

www.wellingtonpark.tas.gov.au, or 

contact Wellington Park Ranger, 

Margie Jenkin on 0408 517534.   

FAREWELL DICKSONS 
After years with A South Hobart 
Newsletter, G. & V.E. Dickson, 

Painters of Apsley Street have 

ceased advertising as Mr. Dickson is 

retiring.  We wish him well in his 

retirement and thank him for his 

support of the Association over the 

years. 
 

LOCAL HISTORY ANYONE? 
The success of the recent Local 

History Expo when more than 100 

visitors took the opportunity to see 

displays highlighting aspects of the 

history of South Hobart (& enjoy the 

Devonshire teas provided by Hilary 

Wilson) indicates that the level of 

interest is high.  It may now be 

opportune to revive the Local History 
Group.  Anyone interested in 

participating is invited to contact 

Kevin Wilson on 6223 1687. 
 

LOSS OF PUBLIC PHONE 
Telstra has proposed to remove the 

payphone on the corner of Huon Road 

and Strickland Avenue.  It is a 

considerable distance to another 

public phone on what is a major route 

road subject to snow and ice, 

frequented by walkers and cyclists, 

and in an area at risk of bushfires- 

only some of the reasons you could 

give if you wish to object.  Whilst 

the notice on the phone booth 

suggested that submissions were 

closed, it seems that it is still 

possible to influence the decision by 

writing to Payphone Siting Manager, 

Locked Bag 6658, SYDNEY, NSW, 

2 0 0 1 ,  o r  e m a i l  t o 

F0202080@team.telstra.com  You 

Bibiani 
Studio & Gallery 
www.bibiani.com 

 * gallery *  papers   

* handmade books * cards 

* classes * art supplies 

In the beautiful gardens of 
 All Saints’ Church,  

339 Macquarie St. 
Tel/fax: 6239 1426 



Painter  
W.F. (Bill) Harmon 

 

105 Wentworth Street 
 

For all your quality painting needs 

Interior, exterior and roofs 

Also Plaster Repairs - Old or New 
 

Free Quotes    Work Guaranteed 
 

6223 2002  

mobile 0438 124 229 

Alderman  

Eva Ruzicka  

  

Hobart City Council  

 

Taking care of your residential 
amenity - working for success 
with our City's financial health 

 

62391317 or 0407391317 
Fax: 62391738 or e-mail 

eva@ruzicka.id.au 
 

 

Authorised by E Ruzicka 699 Huon Road Fern Tree 

A.S.FARR ELECTRICAL  
 

ELECTRICAL CONTRACTOR  
Licence No C0624  

 

1/286 Macquarie Street  
South Hobart  

 

Postal Address: PO Box 7 South Hobart  
 

6223 1010  
Fax: 6223 7039  

 

Mobile: 0412 120 106  
 

A/H Emergency 0408 596 065  
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LIVE LIFE  
A simply healthy store  

 

Whole foods/bulk food  

Herbal medicine  

Naturopathy  

Iridology  

Massage/Shiatsu/Reiki  

Homeopathy  

Reflexology  

Psychotherapy   

 

Open:  Mon -Fri 9 am - 6 pm  

          Saturday 10 am ð 3 pm  

358 Macquarie Street   

 6223 7388  

  

Island Produce  
Fudge at special prices 

from the 

Female Factory  
   Historic Site 
Open: Mon-Fri 
Shop 9amï4pm 
Tours 9.30am 
Groups by arrangement 
16 Degraves St 
6223 1559 

www.femalefactory.com.au 

 

CEMENT RENDERING  

Exterior Textured 
Finishes  

Free 
Quotes  

 

   6273 0555  

       0407 845 058  

Loukas Vourlamis   

a 

r
c

h
i
t
e

c
t

s 

making 

ideas 

real 

floor 2 
47 salamanca place  

hobart  tasmania 7000 

wegsarch@bigpond.com  
 

t 03 6224 7044 
f 03 6224 7099 

m 0409 972 342 

daughter of Thomas Henry Power, 

police clerk.  Although she received 

little formal education, Helen 

learned to read early and, having 

the run of her father's library, 

gained a good knowledge of English 

and European literature. In her 

teens she became sufficiently 

fluent in French and Italian to 

begin translating the work of poets 

ranging from Dante to Verlaine. 

Much of her own early verse is 

modelled upon French originals.  In 

1902 Power moved to Hobart where 

she ran a guest-house with her 

sister before turning to teaching. 

For over thirty years, she 

conducted evening classes on 

contemporary literature and so 

kept abreast of literary movements 

in the 20s and 30s. Her own poetry 

was at first little influenced by 

modern trends but in her last years 

she showed some readiness to 

abandon the traditional forms 

employed in her earlier work.  Until 

the early 1930s she wrote steadily, 

contributing verse and prose to the 

Bulletin and other periodicals.  

Several poems won Bulletin awards.   

However, editors began to complain 

that her work was not sufficiently 

Australian in tone. Feeling that she 

had lost her audience, she ceased 

to write. In her eighties she joined 

a poetry-reading group formed by 

the expatriate English poet Clive 

Sansom, who encouraged her to 

begin writing again.  After Helen 

Power's death at South Hobart on 

27 November 1957, Sansom edited 

a selection of her work, A Lute with 
Three Strings (London, 1964).  She 

lived for many years at Manilla, 3 

Elboden Street, South Hobart. [Ref: 

Australian Dictionary of Biography.] 
  

will need to specify the location of 

the phone as 440 Strickland Ave, 

Ferntree, and quote the cabinet 

number 03623903X2.  Submissions 

could also be made to Senator Helen 

Coonan by mail or by email to 

minister@dcita.gov.au 
 

NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH 

NEWS 
After eleven years, the South 

Hobart Neighbourhood Watch 

Newsletter  will cease to be home 

delivered after the next issue.  Be 

assured, the Newsletter will 

continue to be published monthly but 

will be available only at selected 

outlets, such as the Post Office and 

local shops.  Any enquiries relating 

to the operation of Neighbourhood 
Watch should be directed to the Co-

ordinator, Mr. Otto Bitterman on 

6223 1465. 
 

CONGRATULATIONS LOUISE 
South Hobart resident, Louise  

Gilfedder, a team leader in Private 

P r o p e r t y  C o n s e r v a t i o n  & 

Preservat ion  in  the  State 
Department of Primary Industry & 
Water has been awarded a 

fellowship by the Churchill Memorial 
Trust for 2006.  Louise will spend 

time in the USA & Canada studying 

partnership models designed to 

encourage farmers to incorporate 

conservation into farming practices 
 

DUCKS IN STRICKLAND AVE 
Ducks in Strickland Avenue have 

commenced their seasonal roving.  

Many drivers know to expect them 

as they drive the bends down to Bus 

Stop 21 - the ducks most frequent 

road-crossing.  Please do not feed 

these ducks, especially if you live on 

the upper side of the road.  They 

are not short of their natural food, 

and are less endangered when they 

stay close to the Rivulet. 
 

FAMOUS LOCALS - III 
Marguerite Helen Power, Poet 

Marguerite Helen Power(1870-

1957), poet, was born on 6 January 

1870 at Campbell Town, Tasmania, 

gourmet produce delicatessen fruit 

vegetables herbs  spices organics  

 fresh meats seafood specialty 

breads patisserie salads flowers 

take home meals bbq chickens 

fresh sushi wines platters 

gourmet cheeses  catering 

gift hampers made to order  

 home deliveries  

Open 7 days 
 

362 Macquarie Street 
South Hobart 
6223 7728  Salad Bowl 

 

 
SOUTH HOBART PRIMARY SCHOOL 
59 Anglesea Street South Hobart 7004 

 

Featuring the South Hobart Walking Bus  

Enrolments 6223 6040 

On Site Childcare 
 for 2 - 6 year olds 

8 am - 6 pm 

(   Lady Gowrie 6230 6851 

Flathead a small, neighbourhood 

fish cafe serving great quality fish 

dishes in a friendly atmosphere. 
 

The associated fishmongers sells 

fresh fish, prepared fish dishes 

and accompaniments. 

6224 3194  
 4 Cascade Road 

 

A SOUTH  HOBART NEWSLETTER is   produced and 

published on a voluntary basis solely as a community ser-

vice.  Whilst  every  effort is made to ensure that the in-

formation contained therein is accurate, no warranty as 

to such accuracy can be given and any reader who wishes 
to rely on such information for any purpose whatsoever 

does so at his/her own risk. 

SOUTH HOBART NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH 
Next meeting of South Hobart Neighbourhood Watch will 

be advised.  Contact Otto Bitterman on 6223 1465. 


